
Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Rc!!Comments:£]t11i1urove 
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHF A. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
pers9nal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fmancing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

Foxwood Farms M.H. C. tI /13 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegColl1ll1ents'lt tllfa.2:o\c 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7,2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fmancing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by Fm' A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHF A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

~~~ 
Foxwood Farms M.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re~Co lll lllellts cilhfa .uO\ e 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

] am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20]0 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposa\. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions offamilies wou ld not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA 's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obta in, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but a lso to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because orlhe lack of available financing, and-------­
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for fam ily, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is uufair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposa' by Fill' A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and tbe ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge Fill' A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your cons ideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Foxwood Farms M.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, Genera l Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N .W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RerrCommelltsa III 1:1. gO\ ~ 

Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard : 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider thi s letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request fo r 
Comments (RJN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housi ng is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of fam ilies would not 
even have access to the American goal -and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initia l decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies mi ll ions of Americans the opportun ity for homeownersh ip. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficu lt to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financi ng for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market va lues for resa le 
manufactured homes are severe ly depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many fam ilies like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
fo r family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying ns financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viab le institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
a lso have an obligation to serve manufactured housi ng and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I be lieve the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefu lly underserved markets. 

The proposa l hy FHF A fails to serve tbe families who enjoy the henefits and the ahili ty to 
live in manufactured bomes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHF A to amend its proposed rule to a lso consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part ofthe GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

S?~ ;:Jt3~ 
Foxwood Farms M.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N. W . Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re!.!Comments.atllfa.!.!o\e 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHF A. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal -and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by Fm' A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed role to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

s~ 
Foxwood Farms £.~ 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegCOIllmentsiatllfa.!!o\'e 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fmancing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re2.Comments'lltllfa.2.ove 
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely. tJ C'!i2w ~ 
Foxwog2!~.~.~. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re!!Comments([ tll fa. !!oye 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fmancing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sinct;relYV ~ I£.I.I.v 
i::aod Fanns M.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counse l 
Federa l Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G StTeet, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re~Commellts Ii Ih ra.~O\ e 
Subject Line: RJN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing lndusny RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured horne land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RJN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 10 by the FI-rFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adverse ly affected by this proposal. Manufactu red housi ng is a key 
segment oftbe housing market. Without manufactured hous ing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goa l - and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs ' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critica l not on ly to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
fi nanc ing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of ava ilable financing, and 
many fami lies li ke mine have been hurt as a result. Ln many cases, families that needed to move 
fo r fami ly, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of avai lable financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the val ue of my borne. It can destroy equity many bave worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, l appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viab le institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured horne land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing indusny stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that resu lts in economically viab le 
programs that a lso serve these woefu lIy underserved markets. 

The proposal by FBF A fails to serve the families wbo enjoy the benefits and the abili ty to 
live in manufactured bomes and manufactured borne communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FBF A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerel , 7 - < , 

I tJA~l..A 11w c--
'oxwood Farm~.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@n,fa .govc 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA' s 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

Tbe proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and tbe ability to 
live in manufactured bomes and manufactured borne communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHF A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part ofthe GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Si~~~ 
Foxwood Fanns M.H. C. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments(a{thfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficuh to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. DenyiDg us fiaaacing opportunities is uDfair and can 
severely reduee the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who eajoy tile beaefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manofaetured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed role to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loaas as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

~\Q...O'\-~~ 
Foxwood Farms M.H. C. ~ 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N. W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Dut)' to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry R1N 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Entetprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA21) released June 7, 2010 by the FHF A. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goaI-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying Q8 fiaaacing opportuoities is uafair and·ean 
severely reduce the value of my home. It C8Jl destroy equity many have worked so bard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who eajoy the benefi1s aDd the abitity to 
live in manufactured homes aad manufactured home eommaoities. As a maaufaetured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend iu proposed rule to abo maider maaufadored home 
personal property loaas as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: Re~Comlllents·£i nlfa.~o\e 
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2S90-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RlN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fmancing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Foxwood Farms M.H. C. 




